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Thank you, Chairman Coley, vice chairman Uecker, ranking member Schaivoni and members of the
committee for allowing me to testify before you today on an important piece of legislation.

Cleveland Right to Life, as well as numerous other local and regional organizations. We are pleased to
see this bill being heard today.

When a series of YouTube-posted videos from the organization Center for Medical Progress exposed
the potentially illegal practice of harvesting body parts from aborted babies for profit by numerous
affiliates of Planned Parenthood, an investigation was undertaken by the Charitable Law section of
Ohio Attorney General Mike DeWine's office on whether or not Ohio facilities were involved.

In a summary of the investigation report, his office reported something which raises much concern. It
stated: “It became readily apparent following the receipt of the Planned Parenthood responses that
there was no means by which the team could account for the fetuses comprising those totals...the
investigation would have undoubtedly benefited from a legal requirement mandating that providers of

Senator Joe Uecker has been a legislative leader on addressing this issue of concern. The bil] you have
before you today, Senate Bill 28, would create a documentation requirement for the remains of each
and every aborted child, and also require that the remains be humanely disposed, whether through
interment in burial plot or crypt, or by individual cremation by a licensed crematorium operator.

In the case of an abortion which results in the death of multiple unborn children (such as when the
pregnant woman would be carrying multiples), SB 28 would require a separate form for each.

Our coalition has worked closely with Senator Uecker and his staff on the development of the bil]
before you today, and believe that this legislation will give the clarity that has been noted as lacking in



28 to be added to our statutes. We would respectfully ask for this committee’s support and favorable
passage of this legislation.

Thank you again for permitting me to address you today. I would be happy to take questions should the
committee require.



